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The MB99s January meeting will begin at 7pm at the 

EAA hangar on Wed., Jan. 16. Exit Hwy 1 at Airport 

Blvd., go toward hills, turn left after 3rd stoplight 

(Hangar Way) onto Aviation Way, proceed past WVI 

terminal and Zuniga's restaurant.   EAA hangar is on the 

left.  

  Monterey Bay 99s 
established August 14, 1965 
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January Chapter Meeting 

MB99s chair Sarah Chauvet at the Holiday Party giving us 

the rules for the Great White Elephant Gift Exchange. 
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Monterey Bay  

Chapter Officers 

Chair: Sarah Chauvet 
Vice-Chair: Michaele Serasio  
Secretary: Carolyn Dugger 
Treasurer: Theresa Levandoski-Byers 
Past Chair: Alice Talnack 
Logbook Editor:  Dena Taylor 
Phone: 831-462-5548 
Fax: 831-477-5632 
E-Mail: detaylor@cabrillo.edu 
Deadline:  25th of each month for the 
next month’s publication. 
 

 Committee Chairs 
Aerospace Education: 
Theresa Levandoski-Byers 
Alice Talnack 
Air Marking: 
Michaele Serasio  
Scholarship: 
Gabrielle Adelman, Theresa L-Byers 
Membership & Future Women  
   Pilots: 
Donna Crane-Bailey 688-9760 
Historian: OPEN 
Librarian: 
Laura Barnett 
Scrapbook: 
Theresa Levandoski-Byers 
Aviation Activities: 
Kryss Crocker 
     daytripper12@sbcglobal.net 
Legislative: Alice Talnack 
WebMistress: Pam O’Brien  

Public relations coordinator: 
Carolyn Dugger 

Hospitality chair: 
Jody Roberts 

Proficiency chair: 
Carolgene Dierolf 

 Proficiency Training Program  awards are based on the total number of 
members who participate, not just how many active pilots take part, so as not to 
penalize Chapters with non-flying members.  So let’s document all those activities 
and get the forms  in to Carolgene Dierolf, our Proficiency Training Coordinator. 
 

Southwest Section Ninety-Nines 

Proficiency Training Program 
                                             1/1/07 to 12/31/07  
NAME___________________________________ 

Ninety-Nines Chapter_______________________ 

Phone___________________________________ 

E-mail___________________________________ 

 

Qualifying Activities: 

 

Ground Activity Type: 

 

______________________________ 

 

_____________________________ 

 

Date__________________________ 

 

Instructor Signature: 

 

_______________________________ 

Flight Activity Type: 

 

_____________________________ 

 

——————————————— 

 

Date_________________________ 

 

Instructor Signature: 

 

_____________________________ 

Return this completed form to: 

 

 Carolgene Dierolf  

  652 San Mateo Place 

  Salinas, CA 93901 

  Phone: 831-422-2331 
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Prop Wash 
By Sarah Chauvet 

 

  

I hope everyone had everything they wished for over the holidays and that there are plans for fly-

ing in 2008.  Our chapter had its usual terrific Holiday Party on December 19 and we had mem-

bers present we hadn’t seen in quite a while.  They included Amber Roe Howard, Earline Arnold 

and FWP Janet Bautista.  Lots of good food and (funky) gifts. Jeanne Hendrickson and daughter 

Alysse did the decorating, and the tables and Christmas 

tree were beautiful.  Geneva Cranford brought the refur-

bished 99s plaque that has been hanging in the Headquar-

ters Building in Oklahoma City.  Geneva carved this from 

redwood and presented it to the Monterey Bay Chapter. It 

was then presented by the Chapter to the Headquarters 

Building when it opened in 1974.  When Geneva was 

back there last spring, she noticed that the plaque need a 

bit of touching up and brought it home with her. It will be 

returned to Headquarters this year.  Look for pictures and 

the entire story in our February issue of the Logbook.  

 

In 2008 we have many activities to look forward to begin-

ning with our regular meeting Jan 16.  On January 25,  

several of us will be headed for Tucson for the Southwest Section Business meeting. Then on 

Saturday, February 9, the Ventura County Ninety-Nines and Southwest Governor Martha Phil-

lips invites us to attend The Governor’s Tea, Aviation Style, at Camarillo Airport. This is a bene-

fit for the International Conference 2010. Sounds like fun! 

 

We decided that our next Flying Companion Seminar will be held in February, 2009, so we need 

to come up with co-chairs for the event now.  Last year’s very successful event was chaired by 

Michaele Serasio and Dena Taylor. In addition, we will need to plan for leaders for the Registra-

tion booth at Fly-In and for Open House at WVI.   

 

All in all, it promises to be our usual busy year.  Welcome to 2008! 

 

Tailwinds and smooth air! 

Sarah Chauvet  
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Coming events from FAASafety.gov 

For further details and to register for these FAA Safety Seminars, go to FAASafety.gov 
 
"Emergency Approach and Landings. How to avoid them, and how to fly them." 
Topic: Avoiding in-flight emergencies.  On Tuesday, January 8, 2008 at 7:15 PM 

Location: Wings of History Museum, South County Airport, 12777 Murphy Ave, San Martin, CA 95046 

Select Number: WP1517214   Description: This event will start with a discussion of the new WINGS program, and information 
on how to participate.    Every certificated pilot had to demonstrate simulated engine out approaches and landings.  While we 

practice this procedure, we should also pay close attention to the condition of the airplane we are about to fly, understand the op-

eration of aircraft systems, know its performance capability and operating limitations, so that our superior flying skills are not 

needed to fly us out of nasty situations.  

************* 

"Mistakes Pilots Make: Top Five Accident Causes" 
Topic: Learn about the top five ways GA pilots end up in fatal accidents, and what you can do to avoid making the same mistakes. 

On Wednesday, January 9, 2008 at 7:00 PM 

Location: Embassy Suites Hotel, 901 East Calaveras Blvd, Milpitas, CA 95035 

Select Number: AFS017056  Description: Don't become a statistic!  Attend ASF's latest seminar to learn about the top five ways 
GA pilots end up in fatal accidents, and what you can do to avoid making the same mistakes.  You'll get expert insights and valu-

able tips that might just save your life someday.  

************* 

"Continued VFR into Instrument Meteorological Conditions (IMC)." 
Topic: Managing the deadliest risk in aviation.  Thursday, January 10, 2008 at 7:00 PM 

Location: Reid-Hillview Airport Terminal Building, 2500 Cunningham Avenue, San Jose, CA 95148  

Select Number: WP1517495  Description: According to AOPA's Air Safety Foundation, continued VFR into IMC remains the 
greatest risk in General Aviation. This seminar will discuss tips, tricks, and traps for flying in marginal weather. 

Wings Seminar 'Ramp Check' 

January 30th, 2008   7:00pm 

EAA Building 

60 Aviation Way 

Watsonville Airport 

 

Through the month of January, our Monterey 

Bay 99s Chapter will be showcased at the Aptos 

Library, 7695 Soquel Drive in Aptos. The display 

shows many of the local activit ies in which our 

members take part, our scholarship program, 

and the various educational programs our chap-

ter provides. The display was created by Alice 

Talnack and Mary Doherty. 

MB99s on Display at Aptos Library 
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MB99s in action... 

Above, MB99s schmoozing and eating at the annual Holiday Party. 

Donna Crane-Bailey looks askance at her Feng Shui white 

 elephant gift, while Carolyn Dugger proudly displays her book 

on flight. 

Kay Harmon and Michaele Serasio at the SNS 

Cookie Drop. 
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Chapter dues are $15. Make check payable to 
 Monterey Bay 99s and send to 

 Theresa Levandoski-Byers, P.O. Box 924, Freedom CA 95019  
I f you don’t see your name here, you haven’t paid!  Our local dues run from June 1, 2007 
to May 31, 2008. ( I f you  paid for two years last year, let Theresa know .) 

Carolyn Dugger  

Bobbie Garin 

Ann Goldsmith 

Kay Harmon 

Jodi Harskamp  
Anandi Heinrich  

Jeanne Hendrickson 

Nicole Kinsman 

June Knapp 

Joanne Nissen 

Zoe Dell Nutter 

Gabrielle Adelman 

Earline Arnold 

Laura Barnett 

Olive Bundgard 

Sarah Chauvet 

Donna Crane-Bailey 

Kryss Crocker 

Sandy David 

Carolgene Dierolf 

Mary Doherty 

Pam O'Brien 

Diana Peterson 

Sandy Pratt 

Kendra Pugmire 

Ann Hale Sanchez 

Mary Saylor 

Michaele Serasio 

Jill Smith 

Alice Talnack 

Dena Taylor 

Pat York 

Chapter Library 
By Laura Barnett 

  
Many of you may have received an email, as I did, regarding a newly published book 
titled "Flying North South East and West" by Terry Reece. I contacted the author to 
purchase a copy of the book for our chapter library. He promptly mailed out the book 
and I received it on December 18th. I emailed Terry and thanked him for sending the 
book and asked how much the Chapter owed him. To my surprise, he do-
nated an autographed copy of his book and replied, "I have a soft spot for lady pi-
lots." His daughter is a pilot as well! The book is now available for check-out.  
 
 

  
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 

    Captain Terry Reece's daughter Linsay. 
 



7 

Mailing 
Address 
Goes 
Here 

Monterey Bay Chapter 99s 

c/o Dena Taylor 

Cabrillo College, 6500 Soquel Dr. 

Aptos CA 95003 

May 2-4, 2008———–—Southwest Section Meeting 

      Palm Springs, CA 

 

January 26, 2008——––SW Section Winter Business Meeting 

     Tucson, AZ      mkcraig99@cox.net 
                                                

January 16, 2008——––MB99s Chapter Meeting  

     7pm, WVI.  (See page 1)  

   

March 13-15, 2008—–—Women in Aviation Conference, San Diego 

August 6-10, 2008———International Conference 

     Anchorage, Alaska 

September 26-28, 2008—Southwest Section Meeting 

      Ogden, Utah  


